

Mr Mindaugas Kairys Lithuanian Prison Service info@kalejimai.lt

Our Ref: 24.04.2025 N

No 7-2/3724

Official letter for Gratitude

Dear Mr Mindaugas Kairys,

On behalf of the Estonian Prison and Probation Service, I would like to express our sincere gratitude for the excellent cooperation between our institutions.

Our recent visit to Lithuania from April 8 to 10, 2025, was a valuable opportunity to further strengthen our partnership. The insights we gained and the productive discussions held during the visit were truly appreciated.

We are especially grateful for your warm hospitality, the open and professional exchange, and the opportunity to learn more about the practices, structure, and future directions of the Lithuanian Prison Service. A special thanks to everyone who hosted us, shared their experiences, answered our questions, and provided us with valuable insight.

We are committed to continuing our close cooperation and mutual exchange of experience, and we look forward to further opportunities for collaboration.

Yours sincerely,

Rait Kuuse

Deputy Secretary General on Prisons Ministry of Justice and Digital Affairs